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STUDENT FEE ADVISORY COMMITTEE

2010-11 Academic Year

Meeting #4
Friday, May 6, 2011

8:30 a.m., USU-205

Members Present: Robinson (chair), Ahumada, Gutierrez, Hata, Hernandez, Nguyen, Nyeholt, O’Connor, Rice, Soni, Thomas.  Note:  Jonathan Salgado attended as an alternate for Alexandro Gracia.
Members Absent:  Ahumada, Gracia, Taylor
Staff Attendees: Eckhous, Hernandez, Sanchez
Guests: Chris Miles, Patrick Mullen and Kathy Skara from the Art Department.  President Alexander.
1. Welcome and Introductions. Vice President Robinson, chair of the committee, called the meeting to order at 8:50 a.m. and welcomed the committee members.  Robinson noted that Salgado’s appointment as a voting alternate had been approved by the ASI Senate. 

2. Approval of Agenda and Minutes.  The committee reviewed the minutes of the March 4, 2011 meeting.  The minutes and the agenda for today’s meeting were approved unanimously (11-0-0).
Eckhous said there was a request at the last meeting of this committee for information on how CSULB ranks against other CSUs in the amount of fees.  Attachment 2 is a chart from the Chancellor’s Office that shows this information.  
Robinson pointed out that the chart does not take into account what efforts other campuses may be making to increase fees.  

Soni asked where the Student Excellence Fund is reflected on the chart.  Eckhous will inform the Chancellor’s Office that the fee is not reflected on the chart.

Gutierrez arrived at the meeting at 8:55 a.m.
O’Connor left the meeting at 9:00 a.m.
3. Request to Establish New Category III Fees (Attachment 3).  Mullen said the Art Department has re-numbered courses, added new courses and shifted curriculum around. This has led to new software requirements and the need for increased fees to pay for the software.
· Request to Establish new Tier I Computer Lab Fee, Fee ID 145 (Attachment 4). Art 364, 450A & B and 550 are sculpture courses, which are now using software for programming and designing.  
Robinson asked if the same software will be used for each of these courses.  Mullen said the same software will be used for the different levels of classes.  Robinson asked if students will have to pay the fee for each course.  Miles said they will; software is purchased regularly as it is updated and the cost is prorated over three to four semesters, the fee is charged to each person in the class.
Soni asked if students receive something in hand from the use of the software.  Miles said students get access to software packages that would otherwise be out of their reach financially.  Mullen said students also take their work with them, which they can use in their portfolios.
Robinson asked how much students would have to pay for the software if they could purchase it.  Mullen said just one suite costs $400 every three to four years.

Robinson asked how the software is being paid for now.  Miles said some of these courses are new and some have been modified by the introduction of technology and haven’t previously had the expense for this software. 

Soni asked if the fee request covers only Adobe, but other software as well.  Mullen said the request covers all the design software as well as the OS maintenance.

Hernandez asked if students have enough lab time to access the software.  Miles said they do, including access after hours.

Robinson asked if the software is the primary teaching tool, or are there also books.  Miles said there may be a small manual, but there are no large costs for books.

Soni asked which of the four courses are new, and which have been modified.  Mullen said 450A& B have been around, but are evolving; 550 is the graduate component to 450A&B, and 364 is a new course.

Gutierrez asked what happens if courses aren’t full.  Mullen said if they are canceled, the fees are refunded; if the class is not full, the department absorbs the difference in the cost.
Nyeholt left the meeting at 9:20 a.m.

Nguyen moved, Hernandez seconded, to approve request ID 145 to establish a new Tier I computer lab fee.  The motion passed unanimously (10-0-0).

· Request to Establish New Tier II Computer Lab Fee, Fee ID 146 (Attachment 5).  This fee is for ART 421, an extension of the graphic design course offerings; this necessitates basic software.

Nguyen asked if graphic design majors are the ones taking this course.  Miles said some students are pursuing a BFA in design, while others are studio art students with an emphasis in graphic design.
Nguyen moved, Hernandez seconded, to approve request ID 146 to establish a new Tier II computer lab fee.  The motion passed unanimously (10-0-0).

· Requests to Establish New Tier III Computer Lab Fees, Fee IDs 131 (ART 426, 427, 476, 478, 486, 526, 527, 576 & 578 - Attachment 6) & 147 (ART 416 & 516 - Attachment 7).  Miles said the animation program has been “under construction.”  Faculty have been hired to expand the illustration program.   A full curriculum is now being offered, so new courses have been added.
Soni asked how the department has been paying for these courses.  Miles said these are new courses.  The department has been trying new software, etc., and once it all “kicked in,” there was a need for dedicated software, and fees to pay for it.
Thomas asked if software is paid for by course fees in other colleges, such as business.  Robinson said some are paid for by course fees, others are paid for by the university.  Eckhous said part of our responsibility is to review revenues collected for each fee and remaining balances.  If there are refunds, there will be a fee adjustment; if not enough fees have been collected, the college will absorb the difference.
Hernandez moved, Nguyen seconded, to approve requests ID 131 and 147 to establish new Tier III computer lab fees.  The motion passed unanimously (10-0-0).

· Requests to Modify Existing Computer Lab Fees, Fee IDs 143 & 144 (Attachments 8 and 9).  

ID Fee 143, ART 366 was a Tier III fee and is being moved to Tier I.  In the fall, some cost components were absorbed by another course, so the needs of this course were reduced.  
Thomas asked if the cost components being absorbed by the other course is resulting in the students in that course paying more.  Miles said that no course content that needed software was shifted to the other course.
Gutierrez said that students are enrolling for next semester, and asked if students enrolling in these courses have been notified of the fees.  Eckhous said students will be charged the higher fees.  Robinson said it would be advantageous to let students know of the fees.  Miles said the department will publicize the fees though fliers.

Nguyen moved, Hernandez seconded, to approve request ID 143 to modify the existing computer lab fee.  The motion passed unanimously (10-0-0).

ID Fee 144:  ART 391 and 392 are moving to Tier III because they had been using Adobe After Effects only, and now will also be using other software as well.
Nguyen asked how software is chosen.  Mullen said faculty is regularly asked what software they want to use, then a plan is formulated to purchase software to meet industry standards.

Robinson asked if the issue of costs is addressed to students.  Miles said it is, and added that courses are developed around categories of software, not brands.  They seek to reach a balance in affordability, access and being current in the field.
Soni asked if it is usually a single faculty member’s decision as to what software is purchased.  Miles said it depends on who knows the most about a course; it may be one, two or many instructors.
Nguyen moved, Hernandez seconded, to approve request ID 144 to modify the existing computer lab fee.  The motion passed unanimously (10-0-0).

Hata said she appreciates the effort that Miles and Skara put into monitoring the fee request process.  Skara thanked Hata for her support.

President Alexander arrived at the meeting at 9:40 a.m.
President Alexander distributed a handout of two graphs: Lowest 20 Universities in Educational and General Expenditures Per FTE and Lowest “In-State Tuition” Universities, and gave the history of the Student Excellence Fund.  He noted that the university wants to provide as many programming opportunities for students as possible, as these programs have proven to be very effective in helping all students, including first-generation students, progress to graduation.  Because of the state’s budgetary crisis, we are facing a minimum 18 percent budget reduction.  Only three universities in the country spend less per student than CSULB, so we are already “closer to the bone” than most.  Faced with cutting close to two dozen effective programs, the president implemented the Beach Excellence Fund.
4. Student Fee Activity Update.  The report will be rolled over to the next meeting.
5. Adjournment.  
The ASI will be asked to appoint student representatives to this committee to serve during the summer if the need for a meeting arises.
The meeting was adjourned at 10:15 a.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Mary Sanchez, Student Services

(These minutes have not been approved.) 
